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MINUTES

Montevallo City Council Work Session
January 22, 2018
5:30 p.m. at City Hall

Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Matt Walker and Council Member Jason Peterson were in 
attendance.  Council Member Bunt was absent. 

Mayor Cost called the Work Session to order at 5:30 p.m.

Chief Reid stated that the Fire Department responded to 1,417 calls in 2017, which was 
168 more than in 2016.

Council Member Nix asked if the calls are split and Chief Reid stated that Battalion 1 
responds to all calls and the six department Battalion numbers would probably be 2,000-
2,200.  He said renovations are almost complete and invited all to come see the facility.

Chief Littleton gave the attached report and stated there was no School Resource report or 
Code Enforcement report.
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The Chief stated that the Leaders of Tomorrow are scheduled to attend the March 12th 
Council Meeting.  He also mentioned plans for setting an Abatement Board meeting soon.
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Kirk Hamby informed the council he is still getting prices on the storage units. $3,000 is the 
best so far, but he is still looking for one in good condition for closer to $2,000.  He also 
stated that the County will not provide any reflectors in lieu of street lights on Spring Creek 
Rd. It will be up to each individual household to purchase and install them if they so desire. 
He stated we got lucky with now major issues during the snow days.

Council Member Peterson called on Herschel Hale to provide information on this year’s 
Arbor Day.  Mr. Hale stated that due to the remodeling at the Orr Park Building, it would be 
too small for Arbor Day festivities this year so it has been moved to the Library.  It is slated 
for the last Saturday in February.

Council Member Nix reported the Seniors are planning their Soup and Bingo event this 
month. He stated that after sitting in on the Shoal Creek Foundation meeting, he feels the 
need to go head and get estimates from a contractor for repairs to the roof and soffits.  He 
stated that since this would not change the house, that a Historical Contractor would not be
needed. The Mayor stated that it should be left up to the Historical Committee for 
recommendations but agreed to let Council Member Nix acquire bids to present to Council.

Shane Baugh noted that Mr. Hamby’s crew repaired 2 of the 4 batting cages at minimum 
cost of concrete and rebar. He stated that there several sports going on now and there will 
be two travel ball groups scheduling our parks this year.  Play will be in full swing from 
mid-February to mid-June.

Abigail Heuton presented the Junior City Council report. She stated that she and maybe 
others would be attending the Alabama Youth Summit.

Mayor Cost reported that the Sister City Commission will be hosting visitors from Echizen, 
Japan again this year. They are still looking for host families. She stated there will be a 
paving meeting on Friday, February 26th with Trey Gauntt to discuss the paving list and 
costs.  Since the Council wanted to attend, she asked Katie to get with Herman to make sure
it was posted and to make sure the information was put on the City Website. She also 
mentioned the ongoing progress of the Shelby County 2Gen Hub program.  She shared that 
Montevallo Elementary School received the CLAS School of Distinction award.

Lauren Bartell requested approval to pursue two Grants, the AMLIA Grant which provides a
$1,000 stipend with no matching funds and the Coretta Scott King Grants which provides 
books, also with no matching funds required.  
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Ms. Bartell also stated that she was about to begin her door-to- door campaign for 
donations to support the summer programs offered at the Library.

Council Member Walker stated that the MDCD financials went out last week to which the 
Mayor made mention of the breakdown of City projects on Page 4.  We plan to spend 
approximately $700,000 in paving on phase 2 & 3 and $75,000 on Wayfinding.  We had no 
overages on the Main Street Project.  She stated the need for a work session in February 
and Herman will be in touch to set that up.  She requested Abigail’s presence at the meeting
to represent the MJCC.

Council Member Walker also requested that we contact AT&T and have a representative at 
the January 31st  Finance Meeting.

ALAGASCO (update) – Spire will have their attorney's reach out to the City.

Non-discrimination Ordinance  (community meetings update) – Mayor Cost noted that 

there will be another public meeting regarding the proposed NDO on January 25, 5:30 p.m. 

at City Hall .  There will be another community forum scheduled at a later date.
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Board Appointments:  None

 Montevallo City Council Meeting
January 22, 2018
6:00 p.m. at City Hall

Mayor Hollie Cost, Council Member Rusty Nix, Council Member Willie Goldsmith, 
Council Member Matt Walker and Council Member Jason Peterson were in 
attendance.  Council Member Bunt was absent.  

Pledge of Allegiance

Meeting Call to Order - Mayor Cost called the regular meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Approval and/or corrections of the minutes – 01/08/2018  Council Member Nix made 
a motion to approve the Minutes from January 08, 2018 as corrected. Council Member 
Walker seconded. ALL AYES . . . MOTION APPROVED.  

Recognitions / Awards: NONE

Citizen Participation:

George Henry stated that he and his family had the opportunity this past weekend to visit 

Shoal Creek Park and they love it.  The Mahler home is beautiful.  He suggested an idea for 

the property: An annual festival event such as Homestead Hollow.  He offered to do 

whatever he could to promote this.  He also offered to share his knowledge with City 

Leaders in regards to the AT&T contracts.

Greg Baldwin stated that he was here two weeks and requested status on his issue.  The 

Mayor stated that she had followed up on this and there was no indication of racial 

injustice.  Mr. Baldwin then clarified that he just meant injustice.  The Mayor stated that a 

City Council Meeting was not the place for this type of discussion. He stated that he had 

asked for a private meeting but was told to bring it to Council. He stated that he had given 

the City the opportunity to take care of this matter in-house and they hadn't, so now he is 

going public. The Mayor stated that she had sent him an email and he stated he never 

received it.  He was provided a copy of it immediately.

Rev. Scott Fowler spoke with regard to the proposed NDO and stated there was no need for 

it according to information he had gathered.  He shared copies of his information to each 

Council Member present.
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Committee Reports and Consideration of Bills:

Public Health & Safety (Police, Fire, Code Enforcement, Housing Abatement)– Discussed 

earlier. 

Sustainability (Streets & Sanitation, Recycling, Arbor & Beautification, ValloCycle, 

Environmental Preservation Initiatives) – Discussed earlier. 

Recreation, Preservation and Community Development (Parks & Recreation, Golf 

Course, Youth Athletics, Trails, Planning & Zoning, Annexations,) – Discussed earlier. 

Education, Arts & Outreach (Schools, UM, Boys & Girls Club, Library, American Village, 

Sister City Commission, Artwalk) – Discussed earlier. 

Finance, Economic Development & Tourism (Finance, MDCD, IDB, Chamber, Historical 

Commission, Main Street) – Discussed earlier. 
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Council Member Walker made a motion to pay the bills as presented. Council Member Nix 

seconded. ALL AYES...MOTION APPROVED

Consent Agenda: NONE

New Business:

Council Member Walker made a motion to allow Council Member Nix to obtain bids from 
local contractors for repairs to the Mahler house.  Council Member Nix seconded. ALL AYES 
... MOTION APPROVED.

Council requested an AT&T representative be at the January 31, 2018 Finance meeting

Old Business:

ALAGASCO (update) – Discussed earlier.

NDO Meeting will be posted

 Board Appointments: NONE

 Other Business: NONE

Citizen Participation:

Linda McCray asked if there was anything to report on her previous request for code
Enforcement in her neighborhood.  Ms. McCray resides on Western Drive.  The Mayor 

advised her that some of the issues were and some were not in the City.  Chief Littleton will 

set up a meeting this week with Ms. McCray.

There being no further business before the council, Council Member Nix made a motion to 

adjourn. Council Member Walker seconded. ALL AYES . . . MEETING ADJOURNED at 6:15 

p.m. 

Submitted by:

Debby Raymond
Acting City Clerk

 ATTEST:

Herman Lehman
City Clerk




